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February 14, 2021                            Welcome to All       6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

   Partner Parishes of the Diocese  
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& Thursday : 9AM to 3PM   
Closed Wednesday & Friday 

WEBSITE: www.stmartinstjoseph.org 
 
 

  St. Martin    St. Joseph  



February 14, 2021                                                                                                  Page 2 

Ash Wednesday, which begins the season of Lent 2021, falls on February 17.  We probably all could use a 
ñgood Lentò this year for many reasons. 

Preparing Before Lent Begins: 
Taking some time to get ready for Lent will ensure that we aren't going to miss the first week or two of Lent, 
because we are just getting started. Lent begins this week on Ash Wednesday, but we want to be ready to  
really take off on that day, rather than just beginning to think about Lent on that day. Part of what makes a 
vacation or a special anniversary so special is the build-up to it.  

Before we get to Ash Wednesday, we should start asking ourselves some questions and we should start with 
some preparations. "What does God want to give me this year?" This question may require that I slow down  
a bit and listen to my inner spirit. For example, even if I'm very busy, I realize I'm hungry when I hear my 
stomach start "growling." "What am I going to be doing on Ash Wednesday?" Too often, Ash Wednesday is 
like every other day, except that I manage to get to church and get ashes on my forehead. Is there anything 
else I can do on Ash Wednesday? How will fasting and abstaining happen for me, for my family on that  
special day?  
 
It doesn't a lot of time to prepare for the beginning of Lent. It just takes desire and focus. God can do so much 
with that. We can give God more of a space to touch our hearts if we begin to establish some simple patterns. 
We could wake up each morning, and for something like a half a minute to a minute, stand by the edge of our 
beds, and just ask the Lord for the grace to let this day be one in which I long for the beginning of Lent. 

Perhaps we need to ask for specific helps or graces to get ready to begin Lent. Whatever we try to say, our 
Lord can understand the Spirit trying to speak through our simple words. Each night, in the days ahead, we 
can practice giving thanks to God before I go to bed. This simple pattern, in the morning and evening can stir 
our spirits to look forward to and prepare for Lent, as a season of grace. May our Lord bless as we begin our 
Lenten journey towards Easter. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
In other business:  
 The 2021 Diocesan Lenten Appeal begins very soon. Participation in the (DLA) is a way to make Lent more 
meaningful ð supporting parish-based religious instruction, Catholic schools, youth ministry, Catholic  
Charities, education of seminarians, International priests, Marriage Tribunal and many other programs in the 
diocese. The (DLA) begins with mailings to parishioners throughout the diocese shortly after Ash  
Wednesday. The Lay Talk on the DLA will be given at Mass on the Second Sunday of Lent, Feb. 27 & 28. 
Pastor Talk will be given on the Third Sunday of Lent, March 6 & 7, 2021. All parishioners are asked to 
give prayerful consideration when making their DLA pledge. 

God Bless Us All,  
Fr. Sam 

Pastorôs Pun:     Why did the kid leave his piggy bank outside? 
                           He expected some change in the weather. 



SPONSOR 
 

LOYALHANNA CARE  
CAMPUS 

 
LATROBE 
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Saturday, Feb. 13 - St. Joseph  
5:00 PM - St. Joseph -  Theresa Mastrorocco (Tom &  
            Dee Sylvester & Janet DeGlau)   
     
Sunday, Feb. 14 - 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
9:00 AM - St. Martin - Eugene & Eileen Joe, 
    (daughter, Linda) 
                   
10:30 AM - St. Joseph - Mass for the People  
 
Monday, Feb. 15 - St. Martin  
6:00 PM - Rose & Steve Copelli (St. Martin Choir)  
       
Tuesday,  Feb. 16 - St. Joseph 
8:00 AM - Shirley Laskie (Our Ladyôs Rosary  
       Makers)  
 
Ash Wednesday, Feb. 17   
8:00 AM - St. Martin - Carmella Spehar (St. Martin  
                Choir) 
6:00 PM - St. Joseph - Melinda Murty (Joan & Dave 
               Ersick families) 
Thursday, Feb. 18  
Lawrence Steffani (Fred & Marie) 
 
Friday, Feb. 19  
Eileen Joe, Birthday (daughter, Linda) 
 
Saturday, Feb. 20 - St. Joseph  
5:00 PM - St. Joseph -  Don Gray, Anniversary  
                (family)   
     
Sunday, Feb. 21 - 1st Sunday of Lent  
9:00 AM - St. Martin - Mass for the People  
                      
10:30 AM - St. Joseph - Helen & John Minni (Amy  
                 & Richard Supko &  
                 Patricia Wasnesky)  

      St. Martin Sanctuary Candle  
 In acknowledging the Real Presence of Christ,  
        the Sanctuary Candle will burn from 
  Feb. 14 through Feb. 20 in loving memory of  
                   Julia McDowell 
         Requested by her daughter, Jean 

     St. Joseph Sanctuary Candle   
In acknowledging the Real Presence of Christ, 
       the Sanctuary Candle will burn from 
Feb. 14 through Feb. 20 in loving memory of   

                Abe L. Gray, Sr. 
           Requested by his children  

Thursday, Feb. 18, Lawrence Steffani 
Friday, Feb. 19, Eileen Joe, birthday      

Father Sam will continue to offer Mass privately 
for the following intentions that are scheduled on 
Thursday, Feb. 18th and Friday Feb. 19th. 

Eucharistic Ministers 

 
Feb. 17 -  Ash Wednesday, St. Martin 8:00 am 
Eucharistic Minister: Ed Jones 
Lector: Brian Schmucker 
 
Feb. 17 - Ash Wednesday,  St. Joseph 6:00 pm  
Eucharistic Minister: Suzanne Markiewicz 
Lector: Ed Markiewicz 
 
Saturday, February 20 - St. Joseph, 5:00 pm 
Eucharistic Minister: Tish Rossi 
Lector: Jeff Kelly  
 
Sunday, February 21 - St. Martin, 9:00 am 
Eucharistic Minister: Bob Meisinger 
Lector: Suzanne Skacel 
 
Sunday, February 21 - St. Joseph, 10:30 am 
Eucharistic Minister: Tim Dalton 
Lector: Cindy Dalton 



February 14, 2021                                                                                                       Page 4 

Stewardship of Treasure 07/1/20 - 02/07/21 
  

St. Joseph Offertory 
Weekly Budget Need                       $  3,700.00 
Actual Weekly Offering   02/07 2,020.00 
Other Income                     570.00  
Security System Donations   75.00 
Difference this week            (1,035.00)  
Fiscal Year to Date Budget Need                114,700.00 
Fiscal Year to Date Actual                    130,276.00 
Year to date difference                     $ 15,576.00 
 
Receiving Envelopes                318 
Using Envelopes          02/07      81 
 
St. Martin Offertory 
Weekly Budget Need                      $  2,500.00 
Actual Weekly Offering   01/31 2,107.00 
Other Income                     311.00 
Difference This Week        (82.00) 
Fiscal Year to Date Budget Need     77,500.00 
Fiscal Year to Date Actual               74,750.00 
Year to Date Difference                  $ (2,750.00) 
 
Receiving Envelopes                 252 
Using  Envelopes          02/07     54 
 
 
Budget needs are based on projected expenses. 
Need will be reviewed periodically. 
 

Thank you for your stewardship! 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 
Please hold in your hearts and prayers those who are 
sick, aging or homebound:  
 

Shirley Boring, Patrick Callan, Chuck DeRito,   
Bronco Figuerora, Dino Frassenei, Anna Frayvolt, 
Steve Gaul, Beverly Heiple, Delores James, Deora 
Matvey, John McInchok, Gene & Gloria Paouncic, 
Selma Patterson, Millie & Stephen Perchinsky, 
Richard C. Rich, Abby Rose, Greg Sanchez,  
Braxton Strianna, Sue Tommasini, Zoey  
Tommasini, Charles Trumbetta, Grace Whipkey 
 
Also, pray for all the lonely and homeless, and all 
our loved ones who have gone before us. 

CountersïSunday February 21, 2021 
 
St. Joseph - Team 1        St. Martin - Team 1 
Louise Brindle Judy Revitsky 
Janine Elloitt Linda Angus 
Steve Maus Mary Jane Voyten 

Our Partner Parishes would like to 
wish a HAPPY BIRTHDAY to all who 
are celebrating birthdays from 

02/14/21 - 02/20/21 
 

ST. MARTIN: Tanner Adomaitis, Denise Banocy, 
Roy Bedont, Stephen Kozar and Anthony Revitsky 
 
ST. JOSEPH: Troy Balega, Abby Baum, Owen  
Boring, Nathan Johnston, Renee Kelly, Jo Anna 
Lentz, Kayla Madden, Marsha Maljan, Max Siemon, 
Michael Stalteri, Anthony Tommasini, George  
Tragos and Mary Tragos 

OTHER INCOME  for the Churches includes candles, 
flowers, DLA refund, Rental, Tuition, Building Fund 
and Knights of Columbus Donations 

                       Thank You 
For your continued financial support during 
our difficult time, your contributions greatly 
help our Parishes to maintain and continue 
Godôs work.  During this stress-filled time, 
please know that our parish continues to care 
for the spiritual and  material needs of our 
faith Community. 

             2020 CONTRIBUTION RECORDS 
Statements were mailed this past week to all 
parishioners as requested by the auditors of the  
Diocese.  Even though the tax laws have changed, it 
is important that every family know what they are 
contributing to the ongoing mission of the church. 
Any discrepancies should be brought to the attention 
of Joanne Gaul, Secretary at 724-694-5359. 
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AREA HAPPENINGS 

ST. MARTIN NEWS 

PARTNER PARISH NEWS 

 Christ Our Shepherd Center 
Hold your post-sacramental gathering at the beauti-
fully renovated Christ Our Shepherd Center, located 
on U.S. Rte. 30 east of Greensburg.  You can select 
a caterer and specific menu for events, including  
receptions or meals after baptisms, first  
Communions, confirmations, weddings, ordinations 
or funerals. For information to go 
www.christourshepherdcenter.org or call 724-834-
7350. 

Rosary Rally 
There will be a Rosary Rally on Saturday, February 
20 @ noon at the James H. Rogers Memorial 
Park on the corner of Jefferson & Main Streets, 
Latrobe.  Praying for Nations and Conversion of  
Sinners.  We will be following safety guidelines.  
Please wear a mask and bundle up.  Honoring St. 
Jacinta and St. Francisco Marto on their Feast Day.  
Will you brave the cold and pray for sinners in  
imitation of the sacrifices of Jacinta and Francisco?  
For more information contact Catherine at 724-539-
3302.  Sponsored by Holy Family Rosary Society. 

Knights of Columbus Fish Fryôs 
The Knights of Columbus would like to thank all 
who supported the monthly Fish Fry.  The Lenten 
Take-Out only Fish Fryôs will start again on Friday, 
February, 19 from 12 to 6 pm every Friday  
during Lent except Good Friday, April 2nd.  Please 
practice safe distancing and wear a mask when  
coming to pick up your meal.  To call ahead and  
order please use this number, 724-694-6192 

óBe the Lightô with 2021 Diocesan Lenten Appeal 
The 2021 Diocesan Lenten Appeal is offering  
parishioners throughout the Diocese of Greensburg a 
chance to ñBe the Lightò for their faith community. 
The Lenten season is a reminder that Christ is the 
light in our lives and this is an opportunity to ñBe the 
Lightò for those in need. The COVID-19 pandemic 
has affected everyone in some way and this includes 
the faithful of the diocese. There is a way to help by 
supporting the 2021 Diocesan Lenten Appeal. Even 
a small gift can make a big difference in your parish. 
Donate to the ñBe the Lightò campaign to support 
Godôs work that is being done in the Diocese of 
Greensburg. Visit www.dioceseofgreensburg.org/
BeTheLight. 

     St. Florian Parish has Opening for Secretary 
St. Florian Parish in United has an opening for a 
church secretary/bookkeeper/office manager. The 
person hired would work 30 hours a week. Computer 
skills are required. Training will be provided.  
Interested parties can send a resume to Father John 
Sedlak, St. Florian Church, PO Box 187, United Pa. 
15689. 

               St. James to host Vendor Fair 
St James Parish to host vendor fair A vendor fair 
will be held in Saint James Parish Center, 109  
Owens View Ave., Apollo on Saturday, Feb. 13, 
from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.  All vendors are needed. The 
cost with electric is $20/table and without $15/table. 
Mask wearing and social distancing are required by 
all.  Call Linda at 724-882-8776 to register or with 
questions. 

           THE WELL Menôs Conference Virtual  
                   Conference set for March 20 
The Diocese of Greensburg menôs conference, THE 
WELL, will have a virtual conference from 9-11:30 
a.m. March 20. The seminar is free to anyone who 
wishes to attend and will be available on the Diocese 
of Greensburg website and Facebook page. The 
theme of the event is ñJesus is Knocking, Open the 
Door!ò Two dynamic speakers will be featured: 
Mike Aquilina of Bridgeville, an award-winning  
author of more than 50 books on Catholic history, 
and Father Boniface Hicks, O.S.B., director of  
spiritual formation at St. Vincent Seminary in 
Latrobe. Interested men are asked to register for this 
free event so they are able to receive detailed  
information. Registration can be found at 
www.dioceseofgreensburg.org/THEWELL. Those 
who have paid and registered for the in-person  
conference, scheduled for Sept. 25 at Christ Our 
Shepherd Center, 2900 Seminary Drive, Greensburg, 
are registered for this event. 

                 St. Martin Rosary Altar Meeting 
St. Martin Rosary Altar Society will hold their 
monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 23 starting  
at 6 pm.  Please wear masks and practice social  
distancing.  New members are always welcome.  

     Knights of Columbus Bake Less Bake Sale 
Knights of Columbus will be having a bake less 
bake sale at their Fish Fryôs.  If you would like to 
donate, you could place a contribution in the  
collection marked ñBake Less Bake Saleò or give a  
donation at the fish fry when you pick up your meal. 
All contributions will go to help out the Knights of 
Columbus who do so much for both Churches.  



Pastor:  Rev. Salvatore Lamendola                Maintenance Supervisor:   
slamendola@dioceseofgreensburg.org   Rich Hamrock 
         

Secretary: Joanne Gaul      Custodians:   
jgaul@dioceseofgreensburg.org    St. Martin: Ted Watkins   
        St. Joseph: Becky Ellenberger 

Financial Secretary: Karen Novello          

knovello@dioceseofgreensburg.org    Sacrament of Baptism:    
        Contact Betty Wechtenhiser 

Faith Formation Director: Betty Wechtenhiser  

Ewechtenhiser@dioceseofgreensburg.org    Sacrament of Marriage:  
C:724-989-5725  H:724-539-9799    Contact the Pastor a minimum of six months 
        prior to wedding date  
Music Directors:        

Dolly Stiffler (St. Martin)     Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Madlyn DeRito (St. Joseph)      St. Martin:  Monday 5:30 pm 
mderito@dioceseofgreensburg.org    St. Joseph:  Saturday 4:15-4:40 pm 
        and by Appointment  

Partner Parish Web Coordinator:                                       

Theresa Miedel, tmiedel@dioceseofgreensburg.org         St. Vincent de Paul Society Hot Line  
        724-694-5359 

Sacristan: Tish Rossi (St. Joseph)      
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************************************************************************************************ 

Vocation Discernment Event for boys  
& young adults 

Jeremiah Days is an opportunity for middle school-
aged boys and their parents or guardians to gather to 
learn, discuss and pray about a vocation to the 
priesthood.  The group will meet on the following 
days: Feb. 20 and April 17 from 9:30ð11:30 at St. 
Barbara Parish in Harrison City.  To register, visit 
gbgvocations.org.  The Melchizedek Project is  
designed for both high school and young adult men 
to gather with other individuals their age who would 
like to grow in their understanding of how to discern 
a vocation to the priesthood. 

                    Pork & Sauerkraut Dinner 
The Derry Presbyterian Church, located at the corner 
of 108 Presby Way and North Chestnut Street,  
Derry, PA (724-694-5710) will be hosting a Take- 

Out Only Pork and Sauerkraut Dinner, Saturday,  

February 20th from 2:00 ï 6:00 p.m. 60 meals will 
be available. The menu includes pork, sauerkraut, 

mashed potatoes, mixed vegetables, applesauce, roll 
and butter and dessert. The cost is $10.00 per meal. 
This is TAKE OUT ONLY. PICK UP will be at the 
entrance of Fellowship Hall near garage and kitchen 

entrance. We appreciate your support! 

      Our Lady of Grace Fish Fries Scheduled 
Our Lady of Grace Parish, 1011 Mt. Pleasant Road, 
Greensburg will have fried fish Fridays during Lent 
from Feb. 19 through March 26. It will be drive 
through only from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. and 4 to 7 p.m. 
each Friday. The menu is a 1/2-pound deep fried cod 
sandwich on a 10-inch bun with a side of coleslaw, 
chips and a bottle of water, all for $10 (cash only). 
No phone orders will be taken this year.  



Bishop Larry J. Kulick, J.C.L., was appointed the sixth Bishop of Greensburg  
by our Holy Father, Pope Francis, Dec. 18, 2020. Prior to his appointment as 
Bishop-elect, he served as Diocesan administrator after his predecessor,  
Bishop Edward C. Malesic, was installed as the 12th Bishop of the Diocese of 
Cleveland Sept. 14, 2020. 
 
Bishop Kulick was born Feb. 24, 1966, to Larry J. Sr. and Myrna Dolores  
Coleman Kulick. He is a native of Leechburg, where he was a parishioner of  
the former St. Martha Parish. He is the first native son and priest of the  
diocese to be appointed Bishop of Greensburg. 
 
A 1984 graduate of St. Joseph High School, Natrona Heights, Bishop Kulick  
earned a bachelorôs degree in philosophy from Saint Vincent College in 1988.  
He attended Saint Vincent Seminary, where he received a masterôs degree in  

Systematic theology in 1991 and a master of divinity degree in 1992. He was ordained to the priesthood  
May 16, 1992, by Bishop Anthony G. Bosco at Blessed Sacrament Cathedral, Greensburg. 
 

Bishop Kulick served as parochial vicar of Blessed Sacrament Cathedral Parish (1992-95) and Immaculate 
Conception Parish, Irwin (1995-97) and as pastor of Church of the Good Shepherd Parish, Kent (1997-
2002), St. Joseph Parish, New Kensington (2002-08), and St. James Parish, New Alexandria (2012-21). 
He served in diocesan appointments as consultant on priestly vocations (1999-2004); co-director of priestly 
vocations (2004-08); director of clergy vocations (2008-10); codirector of clergy vocations (2010-12),  
co-director of the permanent diaconate (2012); episcopal master of ceremonies (2008-10); co-episcopal 
master of ceremonies (2010-12); and acting chancellor (2012-13).  He also served as moderator and 
chaplain of the Greensburg Diocesan Council of the National Council of Catholic Women.  Bishop Kulick was 
appointed Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia in 2012 by Bishop Brandt and reappointed Vicar  
General by Bishop Malesic in 2015.  Bishop Kulick was elected Diocesan Administrator by the College of 
Consultors, a priest advisory group, Sept. 15, 2020, the day after Bishop Malesic was installed as Bishop of 
Cleveland. Bishop Kulick has also served on the Priestsô Council and Board of Consultors.  He earned a  
licentiate in canon law from The Catholic University of America, Washington, D.C., in 2012.  He received the 
title of Monsignor by virtue of his office as Vicar General of the Diocese May 21, 2014.  He was inducted as  
a Knight of the Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem Oct. 1, 2011, and elevated to Knight 
Commander Oct. 31, 2015.  
 
As Bishop of Greensburg, he is a member of the Board of Governors of the Pennsylvania Catholic  
Conference (PCC), serves on the Boards of Saint Vincent Seminary, Saint Vincent College and Seton Hill 
University, and is a member of Christian Associates of Southwest Pennsylvania. He previously served as a 
member of the PCC Administrative Board (2012- 21) and served as board secretary.  Due to his heritage, 
Bishop Kulick is active in many Slovak cultural and fraternal organizations locally and nationally. He has 
been a life member of the First Catholic Slovak Union and has served as chaplain for the George Onda  
District for more than 25 years. 
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